
 
 

 

The workshop subject was the 2019 Flood Event that occurred this spring from the Keystone 
Reservoir downstream and through Muskogee County and the surrounding areas. It was 
moderated by Mr. Bill Smiley, Tulsa District US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), with 
presentations and panel discussions by county commissioners from Tulsa and Muskogee Counties 
and subject matter experts from the Tulsa District USACE, the Cherokee Nation, the City of Tulsa, 
the National Weather Service, Muskogee County Emergency Management, and the State of 
Oklahoma Emergency Management.   

The session began with setting the stage for the 2019 flood event by USACE and the National 
Weather Service.  Then county and local authorities briefed their respective emergency actions.  
Two moderated panel discussions were conducted with emphasis on lessons learned and 
recommendations to prepare for future emergencies. The session included a working lunch.  

Total PDHs awarded:  3.0 hours 
 
Important: Each member is responsible for applying for his or her own PDH credits with their respective licensing/certification board.  The Society of 
American Military Engineers cannot guarantee that all boards will accept all PDH credit; please check with your licensing board for more information.  

Professional Development Hours 
(PDHs) Certificate 

This certifies that 

attended the below described workshop, sponsored by the SAME Tulsa Post on October 15, 2019 
at the USACE Tulsa District offices located at 2488 E 81st St, Tulsa, OK 74137. This program covered 
technical issues relevant to the engineering profession as outlined below.  Speakers may double the 
PDHs for their topic. 
 
 
 

 

 

Wade Anderson, P.E. 
2019 1st Vice President 

SAME Tulsa Post 

Presented by  
Society of American Military Engineers 
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